 Local Advisory Council (LAC) North
St. Louis County
April 20, 2023        4:30 – 6:00 Via Teams
Present:   Melanie Smith, Jennifer Rich, Todd Swenson, Katy Lofquist, Linda O’Neil Deremee,  Brenda Shafer-Pellinen, Macy Viita, Lacy Podlogar
Absent:  Heather Kainz,  Ann Marie Lubovich
Guest Speaker:  No guest speaker this month.  
· Meeting starts at 4:30
· Todd Swenson read the values for the LAC.  
· Minutes for March 2023 were approved.
· Todd opened the meeting by asking everyone to share with what their favorite vacation spots are.  The weather was very bad, so it was an attempt to lighten the mood.
· Prior to the meeting, committee members were given access to 36 applications for new members.  The committee voted on 8 new members and 4 alternates.  They were as follows:
· Samantha Stucco – 6 votes
· Howard Anthony – 5 votes
· Melissa Brusacoram – 5 votes
· Joseph Laufeia – 5 votes
· Dana Stroschein – 5 votes
· Blair Smith – 4 votes
· Colleen Davern – 3 votes
· Katrina Broten – 3 votes
· Alternates were as follow:
· Natasha Holmes – Alternate #1
· Tony Yeley – Alternate #2
· John Swenson – Alternate #3
· Arielle Trevena – Alternate #4
· There was discussion as to the wording on letters that will be sent out to the new members and alternates.  It was addressed that we should also send notices to those who were not picked during this screening.  Points that were addressed were:
· Thank everyone for being so open in sharing their personal experiences.
· With 36 applicants, it was pertinent to pick candidates with backgrounds that would fill the unrepresented demographics currently on the LAC.
· Advise the ones that were picked as alternates and those not chosen, that the link to the monthly meetings is posted on the LAC website.  Just because they cannot vote, does not mean that they cannot join and share their thoughts.  This is an open meeting forum, and they welcome everyone’s experiences and thoughts.  
· Encourage those not chosen to please apply again, when posted, since we cannot save applications.  
· There was discussion of having food for next meeting to welcome new members. Current members will introduce themselves then new members.
· Discussion next month will be: 
· The LAC State of MN website and reviewing the LAC handbook. 
· What are our recommendations for the past years and review them. 

· Establish a forum for next year.  Establishing next years focus.
· 5:35 Meeting adjourned.
